
From: Christopher Pettineo <Christopher.Pettineo@cityofchicago.org> 
Sent: Monday, May 6, 2024 10:03 AM 
To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 
Cc: Chantall Morley <CHANTALL.MORLEY@cityOfChicago.org> 
Subject: RE: NASCAR CSR Kansas Operations Training 
  
Good morning Steve, 
Chantall and I returned last night from the NASCAR Kansas Speedway Educational Tour. NASCAR paid for our 
coach airfare, ground transportation, lodging and food for all participants. There was no honoraria. 
NASCAR corporate paid for the flights in and out of O’Hare on United. We stayed at the Marriott Country Club Plaza 
in Kansas City. NASCAR rented cars for everyone from AVIS at the Kansas City Airport (MCI) and parking at the 
Speedway was provided by NASCAR. All meals with the exception of the first one at Jack Stacks in Kansas City MO 
we on site at the racetrack as a group and with the other NASCAR staff. The tour breakout sessions were done by 
discipline in our official City of Chicago Department capacities/roles/responsibilities. Sessions included: 

• Emergency Operations Center session with their municipal/county Emergency Management 
• NASCAR Security operations before and during competition 
• Drone mitigation and operations 
• Access control 
• Security cameras 
• Infrastructure 

Please let me know if you need anything else. 
Thank you, 
Chris 
  
Chris Pettineo 
Manager of Emergency Management Services 
Chicago Office of Emergency Management and Communications 
Office: 312-746-9412 
Cell: 312-735-1746 
christopher.pettineo@cityofchicago.org 
  
  
From: Christopher Pettineo <Christopher.Pettineo@cityofchicago.org> 
Sent: Monday, April 22, 2024 2:27 PM 
To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 
Cc: Chantall Morley <CHANTALL.MORLEY@cityOfChicago.org> 
Subject: NASCAR CSR Kansas Operations Training 
  
Steve, 
Chantall from OEMC and I have been invited to attend an operations/safety training at the upcoming NASCAR Race 
in Kansas. 
This educational opportunity will have a direct impact on my involvement in planning and operations of the NASCAR 
Chicago Street Race. 
I am writing you because NASCAR is providing travel and lodging. 
Please see attached and let me know if you need any other documentation. 
Thank you, 
Chris 
  
Chris Pettineo 
Manager of Emergency Management Services 
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Chicago Office of Emergency Management and Communications 
Office: 312-746-9412 
Cell: 312-735-1746 
christopher.pettineo@cityofchicago.org 
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